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1979, the President of the CPEB wrote to the Commandant of the Marine Corps explaining that 
you should be permanently retired from the naval service with a 40% disability based on left 
upper quadrant pain, secondary to fibrosis, splenectomy, and sickle cell trait.  On 17 February 
1978, you were retired by reason of your disability, and on 2 March 1979, you were informed 
that you were being transferred to the Permanent Disability Retired List (PDRL).   
 
In your petition, you requested the removal of derogatory information contained in your record, a 
revision of the “improper evaluation and rating” of your disability upon discharge, and 
establishment of your right to the permanent regular promotion that you would have obtained 
had it not been for the physical disability for which you were presumably retired.  You contend 
that there were errors and injustices in connection with the medical determination concerning 
your retirement to the PDRL and, in your brief, you provide facts and arguments in support 
thereof.  In support of your contentions, you provided a lengthy brief as well as exhibits, which 
included medical records and documents associated with your files before the U.S. Department 
of Veterans’ Affairs (VA). 
 
The Board carefully considered your arguments, including the entirety of your petition and all of 
its enclosures, and disagreed with your rationale for relief.  After a careful review of the 
available service record documents and medical records, as well the entirety of your petition, the 
Board was not able to discern any error or injustice in connection with the documentation set 
forth in your record.  
 
In addition, the Board did not find an error or injustice with respect to your contention that you 
would have been promoted in the regular course had it not for the physical disability for which 
you were retired.  Rather, the Board did not find any error or injustice in the CPEB’s assignment 
to you of a 40% disability finding.  In making this finding, contrary to your assertion that there 
was an “improper evaluation and rating,” the Board determined that the presumption of 
regularity applied to the process employed with respect to your service disability findings.  
Specifically, it noted that you were properly subject to a medical evaluation board, which 
referred your case to the CPEB, and you agreed to the findings of the CPEB after consulting with 
counsel.  Accordingly, absent substantial evidence to rebut the presumption of regularity, the 
Board presumed that these public officers properly discharged their official duties.  The Board 
concluded the evidence you submitted was insufficient to overcome the presumption and, 
therefore, determined relief was not warranted.   
 
You are entitled to have the Board reconsider its decision upon submission of new matters, 
which will require you to complete and submit a new DD Form 149.  New matters are those not 
previously presented to or considered by the Board.  In this regard, it is important to keep in 
mind that a presumption of regularity attaches to all official records.  Consequently, when  






